Bruno Rodriguez, affirms Cubans don't celebrate May 20th



El Secretario de Estado #EEUU miente. Los cubanos celebramos el 20 de mayo.

Es una fecha festiva solo para quienes guardan pretensiones de dominación imperialista sobre #Cul

Revisese la historia.

Havana, May 20 (RHC)-- Cuban Foreign Minister Bruno Rodríguez said that U.S. Secretary of State Mike Pompeo is lying about the celebration in Cuba of May 20th -- when the neo-colonial republic was established on the island.

On his Twitter account, the head of Cuban diplomacy stated that Cubans do not commemorate this date, only remembered by the anti-Cuban groups which, from South Florida and with the broad support of the White House, still maintain annexationist interests and domination over Cuba.

"Secretary of State #USA is lying. Cubans do not celebrate May 20th. It is a holiday only for those who have pretensions of imperialist domination over #Cuba. Check your history," tweeted Cuba's top diplomat.



Radio Habana Cuba